
SHAWNEE MISSION SCHOOL DISTRICT

SMSD Guidance for Winter events during the 2021-2022 school year
Elementary Level

Follow all mitigating measures as outlined in the BOE approved document

Elementary Schools
● Masks required indoors
● 3-feet social distancing/seating to the extent possible
● Beginning in January, 3, 2022

○ Outside guests will be allowed past the main entrance.
○ Outside guests are not allowed to visit the cafeteria during the lunch period.
○ Approved field trips will be supported to the extent transportation is available. Building

mitigation measures will remain in place during field trips into the community.
● Per federal regulations, masking is required on district transportation.

● Events during the school day
○ No food or drink consumed at indoor events (could provide a take home option)
○ During classroom celebrations, volunteers will be limited to no more than 3 per classroom

based on space to social distance. Utilizing outdoor spaces is encouraged, weather
permitting.

● Events outside of the school day - Indoors
○ Utilize multiple large spaces to provide space for social distancing (cafeteria, gym, library)
○ Drive through events may continue as an option to allow for a designated stop/activity
○ Recommend multiple designated stations to allow for social distancing of participants
○ Utilize outside spaces for events when possible

● Events outside of the school day - Outdoors
○ Provide specific direction/guidance to families regarding the event
○ Masks are not required outside
○ Spectators should maintain at minimum 3’ distance to the extent possible
○ No restrictions on the number of patrons that may attend
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SHAWNEE MISSION SCHOOL DISTRICT

SMSD Guidance for Winter events during the 2021-2022 school year
Secondary Level

Follow all mitigating measures as outlined in the BOE approved document

Secondary Schools
● Masks optional indoors
● 3-feet social distancing/seating to the extent possible
● Beginning in January, outside guests will be allowed past the main entrance.
● Outside guests are not allowed to visit the cafeteria during the lunch period.
● Approved field trips will be supported to the extent transportation is available. Building mitigation

measures will remain in place during field trips into the community.
● Per federal regulations, masking will still be required on district transportation.

● Events during the school day
○ No food or drink consumed at indoor events (could provide a take home option)
○ During classroom celebrations, volunteers will be limited to no more than 3 per classroom

based on space to social distance. Utilizing outdoor spaces is encouraged, weather
permitting.

● Events outside of the school day - Indoors
○ Utilize multiple large spaces to provide space for social distancing (cafeteria, gym, library)
○ Drive through events may continue as an option to allow for a designated stop/activity
○ Recommend multiple designated stations to allow for social distancing of participants
○ Utilize outside spaces for events when possible
○ Dances will be allowed

● Events outside of the school day - Outdoors
○ Provide specific direction/guidance to families regarding the event
○ Masks are not required outside
○ Spectators should maintain at minimum 3’ distance to the extent possible
○ No restrictions on the number of patrons that may attend
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